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June: Dead Turkeys 

                                  Volume 25 ##5  June 2007 

Members with last 
names beginning 

G thru K 

Please bring  

cookies to the 

June 

meeting 
     Orangegrovequiltersguild.com 

DEAD TURKEY AUCTION 

You’ve heard about it, it’s new, but what is it? 

It’s the new " Dead Turkey Auction"!!  

It’s fun and really easy for you--you don't have to make anything!! 

 

The "Dead Turkey" is like a swap meet.  In June, everything will be out for 
you to see.  After the business meeting, we will have the "auction" and you 
can bid for any and all the treasures! 

 

Small items will be combined together.  For these, we will sell opportunity 
tickets; you place the stubs into any bag(s) you choose.  At the end of the 
auction we will pull the winning stubs. 

 

You will be surprised how many things you will see that are tempting--and 
best of all, you have cleaned out that UFO pile and helped the Guild! 

 

Still have questions?  Call Sally McKibben (562) 492-6947 

Deer Ma’am  

Wal, wer jest bustin’ at the seams with folks who is a-leapin at the chance to 
help out with all these turkeys.  We got us the bestest  bunch  

of Hog Callers and Holder Uppers in the county and whun hot-diggity Gen’l 
Flunkie.  We can shore use more folks tho’.    

 We got us 20 quilt tops , in both whole hog and piglet  (thatz quilt and wall 
hanging sizes to yu city folk), a passle o’ fabric and  fancy noshuns and dern 
near three crates o’  block setz all reddy to make inta more quiltz! 

  

Bye the way, were hopin’ ever’n ‘ll get all dressed up, cuz costuums is more 
fun. 

  

Luv frum Sally Mae  Sally Mae  Sally Mae  Sally Mae  an  Missy GayMissy GayMissy GayMissy Gay----elleelleelleelle    
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President’s MessagePresident’s MessagePresident’s MessagePresident’s Message    

 

Have  you stopped laughing yet? Jennie Rayment was a true Vegas act.  Have you ever been 
taught to quilt in French? As entertaining as she was Jennie was an excellent teacher.  She had us 
really working in her workshop. (I left@3:45pm and she was still teaching!) 

 We are a lucky group of men and women to have quality teachers and workshops available to us. 
International teachers and local teachers keep us on our toes and at such bargain fees! That is why 
our Auction and Tea in October is so very important.  The money earned keeps a roof over our 
heads with a great meeting hall and luxurious workshop location.  Becoming a part of such a great 
group of guild members is just a start but actually becoming a contributing guild member with your 
time and talent only serves to make us a stronger, more fantastic organization.  

Please consider the Auction and Tea by looking at your stash to see how creative you can be using 
only what you already have to make a quilt top, table runner, wall hanging, place mats or table top-
pers.  All these items are great sellers. If you have orphan blocks, bring them to your friendship 
group and get your heads together. You might be surprised at what you will create!  Now that you 
have decided what to make for auction, actually volunteer to help hang the show or help in the 
kitchen.  If you have retail experience, help collect the money and charges from the auction.  

We really have fun setting up and taking down with clean up. It really goes fast with many hands to 
make the work light and fun. You will have a sense of pride to be a part of it all and I promise you a 
warm glow from cementing guild member friendships.  

Last but not least, you will be giddy with joy to find out just how much money the auction and tea 
earned because we have all worked together. 

“What goes around comes around”  

Love, laugh, relax and quilt, 

Sharon Hritz 
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2007 Live Quilt Auction – Tea  

Our Auction – Tea kick off meeting was a success. 
Twenty attended and all the committees that need to 
get things done NOW have chairs. As time get near 

the auction don’t be surprised if you are asked to 

help!  

Our auction will be a success. What makes our OGQG 
guild shine is the members. So many people are work-
ing on quilts. If you are not working on an auc-

tion quilt please plan to start on one and con-
tribute.  Unfinished quilt tops and blocks could be 
donated and completed by others. So bring them to 

the guild meeting or contact me to pick them up.  

Our 2007 fundraisers, to keep our guild financially se-
cure),  are the Auction and the Opportunity Quilt.  Lets 

all contribute by taking the quilt to other guilds/events 
and by making a quilt for the auction.  Mary 

June Workshop: Bag Ladies 

Make one or both great bags with our Creative Bag Divas Linda 
Sackin and Gale Licata. 

One bag is knitted and the other uses screening material. Both are 
super and sure to be a big hit. 

Check with Linda Gray for space in workshop and supply list. 

 

Summer Wind 
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May Door Prizes 

  Moore’s 

 Fat Quarter Pk  Joyce Thurber         

Fat Quarter Pk  Jacquie Lukowski 

 Fat Quarter Pk  Glaitis Boots 

 M & L 

 $10 Gift Cert  Carol Bledsoe 

 $10 Gift Cert  Jannette Anderson 

Jenny’s 

 $10 Gift Cert  Dee Hilliard 

 $10 Gift Cert  Irene Haydik 

  Flying Geese 

 $10 Gift Cert  Helen Williams 

 $10 Gift Cert  Carol Logue 

 Timeless Quilts 

 Fabric Pk   Sherril Gerard 

 Fabric Pk   Mary Miler 

     Bear’s Quilt Shop 

   $10 Gift Cert  Frieda Salzer 

   $10 Gift Cert  Marylin Tarvin 

 Q’s Longarm Quilting 

   $25 Gift Cert  Merry McQuown 

   $25 Gift Cert  Mary Maver 

   Leah’s 

    $10 Gift Cert  Bobbie Inglis 

    $10 Gift Cert  Bonnie Lippincott 

ROUND ROBIN 

 June is the meeting when you get your block back, 
only it has blossomed into a wall hanging!! 

Now is the time to show off your skills in this last bor-
der for your fellow participant, and they will do the 
same for you. 

Some “quilt-ettes” have strayed from the formats, but 
that’s OK!  Usually it is because your secret quilter 
got extra-inspired! 

If you feel a different border design than rectangles 
will better enhance the finished product, go right 
ahead; just make sure it relates to the original center 
design. 

Happy Quilting—We will do Show and Tell as a 
group at the meeting and you will be happy you par-
ticipated. 

Sally McKibben (562) 492-6947 

ATTENTION: 
Due to the Dead Turkey auction we will not be having Fabric & Trims , Friends of the Li-

brary or Thread Collections for Taffy, as the space is need. This is just for June.  

 

QUILT SHOW 

“Flowers of Tuscany” 

Friday, June 22,2007        9-5 

Saturday, June 23, 2007   9-4:30 

Anaheim First Christian Church 

Admission: $8 for 2 day entrance 
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www.flyinggeesefabric.com 

 
 

International Quilt Show 2008/Long Beach 

If any of your guild members would like a print copy of 
the class catalog for Long Beach, please have them fill 
out and return the attached form with $3 for each 
catalog requested. We will process each request when 
we receive it. The catalog will be mailed in the spring 
and you class enrollment will open immediately after 
the catalog is mailed. The catalog will also be on our 
website, www.quilts.com, and there will be a link for 
online enrollment if you prefer to do that. 

  

Ann Graf  
Administrative Assistant  
Quilts, Inc.  
7660 Woodway Dr., Suite 550  
Houston, Texas 77063 USA  
Tel. 713-781-6864 ext. 100  
Fax 713-781-5739  
email: shows@quilts.com  
www.quilts.com  
We're Quilts!™ 
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Ways & Means 

 

 June- Patriotic – red, white, blue 

 August – Summer-beach related, batiks, blends, solids 

 Carolyn Mohanty and Justine Gentile 

 

 

Philanthropy 

There were 11 completed quilts, 12 tops and 15 pillowcases turned in this past month.  Those 
of you who are sewing the 3" x 6" bricks together, when you finish the top you need to put a bor-
der on the quilt.  You can also add strips in between the bricks or do anything you want.  Get 
creative.  The door prizes were won by Ann Leibovitz, fat pack from Moore's, Sally Kuck, fat pack 
from Moore's, Janice Robb,$10.00 quilt certificate from Quilt Cupboard, Deanne Paul, project bag 
from Singer Sewing Center, and Ingrid Vigeant, Quilt in a Day book, Underground Railroad from 
Singer Sewing Center and Taffy Harper, $l0.00 gift certificate from Bear's.  Don't forget to write a 
thank you to the shops that gave us the door prizes. Don't forget we are going to be having Pro-
ject Self Sufficiency coming to pick up the quilts that you have all made. 

   Until then Happy Quilting.   Bea Vieira and Carol Howerton 

 

Show & Tell 
 

Pat Ingersoll     Cloth Books    

Mike Qualls             “Salt Box Farms”       

Marva Hitchcock    “Monkey Wrench Gang” 

Jean Cole     “Heart Quilt” 

Corni Quinlivan    “My Chocolate Moda” 

      “Flathead Lake Leaf” 

Nancy Post     “Lots of Little Fishes” 

      “Flower Basket’ 

Sherril Gerard    “Hawaiian Tree of Life”     ” 

Barbara Purks    “Wild Berry Patch” 
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June Unsung Heroes 

  

Madeline Sherman and Shirley Ellsworth are examples of guild members who participate in guild 
activities enhancing what ever project to which they elect to devote their time and talent. 

Madeline and Shirley deserve to be recognized as our June Unsung Heroes. 

June 

 Birthdays 
 

June 8   Nancy Festini 

June 8  Cleo Compton 

June 8  Liz Kier 

June 8  Brit Pedersen 

June 10  Jane McCrumb 

June 11  Marlin Williams 

June 11  June Brown 

June 11  Sharon Sutton    

June 12  Kay Nance 

June 12  Joyce Oberle 

June 13  Susie Riegel 

June 15  Diana Parr 

June 16  Sandy Thompson 

June 17  Carol Bock 

June 19  Donna Shaffer 

June 21  Irene Haydik 

June 23  Susan Lutzke 

June 24  Helen Curnett 

June 24  Yvonne Williams 

June 25  Ellen Fisher 

June 25  Babs Raley 

June 26  Ginger Fajack 

June 26  Patricia West 

June 28  Bonnie Aborne 

June 28  Nancy Henry 

June 30  Karen Garrity 

June 30  Jacqueline Nolan 

    

 

TEA AND AUCTION OPPORTUNITY BASKETS 

The following is a list of the opportunity baskets for the 

Auction/Tea. Next to the themes 

are some suggestions to help you get started  thinking 
about your contributions. ( Think of things that would 
entice you to buy a ticket!) These are no means the only 
possibilities. We will accept any new or gently used 
items. You can also make a cash donation to help defray 
the cost of putting the baskets together. You have been 
so generous to the guild and we know we can count on 

you to help make this affair a success. Items and 
donations may be given to Eloise Sadler at the Li-
brary table. Thank you for your generosity. 
 Sharon Hritz, Carolyn Mohanty, Eloise Sadler, 
Justine Gentile 
FAT QUARTER 

WINE/CHEESE – napkins, placemats, wine gift bags, 
wine charms, table runners. 

COFFEE, TEA AND ME! – napkins, candles, placemats, 
cups, mugs, teapots, teas, coffees, scone/tea bread mix 

 STUFF YOU WISH YOU HAD! – anything a quilter might 
love 

SEW WHAT! – kits, ufo’s (with all of the necessary parts), 
patterns 

RELAXATION – bath supplies, candles, oils, aromather-
apy, books 
TASTE OF ORANGE COUNTY – gift certificates from res-
taurants and attractions, fabric, candy or food stuffs 

RED/WHITE/BLUE – patriotic themed items 

CHRISTMAS – ornaments, decorations, paper goods 

KIDS – event tickets, toys, children’s patterns, games, 
doll clothes 

HALLOWEEN – decorations, paper goods 

THANKSGIVING/FALL – paper goods, candles, table run-
ners 

CHOCOLATE – gift certificates, candy, 

GARDENING – tools, gloves, small flower arrangements, 
nursery gift certificates, knee pads, hats, plant pots 
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San Diego Bus Trip - July 11, 2007  
 
   8:30 AM     Wednesday 11 July 2007 leave from church parking lot  
           Please arrive by at least 8:15 to board the bus.  
 
   10:00 AM    Arrive at Rosie’s Calico Cupboard in San Diego.  
           The class room at Rosie’s will be at our disposal from  
           the time we arrive until we leave.  They will have  
                    coffee and tea for us.  
           Be sure to check Rosie’s web site for coupons, etc.  
                    before we go.  
           SHOP !!!!  
 
   11:30 AM    Lunch will arrive at Rosie’s from Marie Callendar’s  
           Lunch will include:  Ham or turkey sandwich, coleslaw,  
           fresh fruit, and pie.  
 
   1:00 PM Leave Rosie’s  
 
   1:30 PM Arrive Amidon Quilt Works in Poway  
           Amidon will be offering various discounts on fabric and  
           books, etc.  
           SHOP !!!!  
 
   3:00 PM Leave Amidon  
   4:30-5:00   Arrive back at the church.  
 

         

    

 

Part of our Birthday celebration in September will be a Birthday Quilt.  One lucky participating member of our 
Guild will win this Quilt.  To win, you must first make a block.  Don’t make a block?  Can’t win!! 

 

At our Birthday party on September 12, the lucky winner will be drawn.  Remember, to win, you must make this 
block.  It’s the Indian Hatchet pattern.  I look forward to hearing from you and adding you to the list of partici-
pants. 

 

The block must be turned in by the June Guild meeting.  If it is not received by that date, it 
will not be in the quilt.  Please join us in celebrating our birthday in this fun way. 

 

                                         Marie Blash & Barbara Purks 

                                         OGQG Birthday party chairs 

 

PS  Past winners of our birthday quilts are Doris Carmack, Linda Sackin, and Judy Smith.  Will you win in 2007?
If you have any questions, feel free to contact Marie Blash or me.  Marie – 714 775-8004, Barbara 714 842-0041.  
Email?  bkpurks@aol.com 

If you have any questions, or for some 
reason are unable to make the trip, 
please call me  
at home (714) 847-0920 or on my cell 
phone (714) 397-3662 or email at 
donamassey@aol. com.  
 
Our bus is full and I have a waiting list 
of those who would like to go.  
 
Donna Massey,  Travel and Tours  
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Orange Grove Quilters Guild 

Quilt Entry Form for the “2007 Live Quilt Auction – Tea” 
October 13, 2007 

Please complete an entry form for each quilt you plan to donate to the auction. In addition 
to quilts of any size, you may submit table runners, wall hangings (including holiday wall 
quilts), tree skirts, miniature and antique quilts. A color photo of the item must be in-
cluded with each entry form. The quilt does not have to be completed when the photo is 
taken. The deadline for returning these entries is Sept 12, 2007. 

You may mail your completed form(s) and photo(s) any time before the above date to: 

Judi Smith, 19552 Ditmar Lane, Huntington Beach CA 92646  ( 714-964-1037) or turn 
them in at the Guild meeting. 

Maker's) of the quilt _____________________________________________________  

Phone____________________ 

Name of quilt or pattern_______________________________________________ 

Quilt Size-                      Width_______________  Length____________________ 

Color(s) ____________________________________________________________ 

Techniques: (Please check the appropriate items) 

Hand pieced __________   Machine Pieced________________________ 

Hand Appliquéd______________  Machine Appliquéd_____________________ 

Hand Quilted_________________     Machine Quilted_______________________ 

Whole Cloth_________    Hand Quilted________ Machine Quilted_____________ 

Back Art (Explain briefly) _____________________________________________ 

Pattern or Design Source______________________________________________ 

Information about the quilt- for the auctioneer and the program 

________________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________ 

 

Please put a label with your name, date, the quilt’s title, etc. Please also affix a sleeve to 
miniature and wall hangings. 

QUILT SALES AGREEMENT: Delivery of each item is the responsibility of the quilter. 
Items must be delivered to the Sept 12 or Oct 10, 2007 Guild meeting or to the homes of 
Judi Smith or Mary Stockard no later than Oct 10, 2007.  

Initial:   Total donation to the Guild   _________ 

  80% to the Guild, 20% to the quilter_____________ 

Any unsold items will be returned at the November Guild Meeting. 

Suggested starting bid: $______________   Starting bid may be adjusted at our discretion. 

 

Signed__________________________        Date____________________________ 


